
  

 

 

 

PRODUCED ON BEHALF OF WINTERTON ON SEA PARISH COUNCIL 

DEADLINE FOR RECEIPT OF MESSAGES FOR DECEMBER NEWSLETTER IS 15TH NOVEMBER 2013 

PLEASE NOTE THAT TRADE ADVERTS ARE TAKEN IN GOOD FAITH – THERE IS NO IMPLICATION THAT THE PARISH 

COUNCIL OFFER ANY RECOMMENDATION OR OTHERWISE OF THESE BUSINESSES 

e-mail: wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk or contact Sarah Hynd on 07918 978921 

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO EDIT OR OMIT ANY SUBMISSIONS 

 

 

 

Event Date Time Location Details 

Parish Council Meeting 21st November 7.30 pm Village Hall All welcome 

Parish Council Surgery 19th October 10am-11am Village Hall All welcome 

Remembrance Day 

Service - with the laying 

of Wreaths 

10th November 

 

9.00am 

 

Outside the 

Church at the 

War Memorial 

inside if raining, 

followed by Mass in the 

Church 

 

PLEASE SEE CLUB CORNER FOR DETAILS OF VILLAGE GROUPS ACTIVITIES 
 

 
 
 

 
Are you concerned about what happens in 
your village? If so, we have a vacancy for 

an additional Councillor. 
 

MAKE YOUR VIEWS KNOWN WHERE IT 
MATTERS. 

IT’S YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
 

For more details please contact: 
THE PARISH CLERK 07918 978921 OR CHAIRMAN 393749 

CLOSING DATE FOR APPLICATIONS 23
rd

 NOVEMBER 2013 

 

 

 

LOSS OF PARAMEDIC AT HEMSBY 

I have put a petition in your Post Office for those that would like to 

can sign. With the change in the service we are again the ‘poor 
relation’ in the northern parishes. We must do everything we can to 
get it reinstated for somewhere in this area. 

If you would like to discuss it please call me on 01493 731625 

Shirley Weymouth Borough Councillor 

New signs have been erected 

at either end of the new 

footpath between The Craft 

and Edwards Road 

 

 

The Macmillan coffee morning 
held on 27th September raised 

£173, this included £54 from 
the raffle which was run by 
Margaret Green. A big thank 

you to all who supported us. 
Margaret Stewart 

 



 

CLUB CORNER 
Organisation What we’ve been up to What’s Coming Up 

Garden Club 
Michael/Valerie 
393749 
2nd Weds  
7.30 pm Church 
Room 

This month we had a fascinating evening with Graeme 
Simmonds entitled “History beneath our Feet” when he 
showed us some of the fascinating historical artifacts he 
has discovered in Norfolk, some dating back thousands of 
years, including keys, coins and buckles. Members had 
been invited to bring along items they had discovered in 
their own gardens which certainly also provided some 
wonderful “finds”. 

 

Wednesday 13th November - Christmas Decoration 
Workshop – please bring along £5 if you’d like to 
make your own Christmas Wreath. 

In Bloom 
Jean Neve 
393682 

There will be a meeting in the Church Rooms on Monday 4th November at 7 30pm. 
Anybody wishing to join us please come along, you will be made very welcome 
See you there, Jean Neve. 

Quiz Nights  
8pm Hermanus 
Mark Cox – 393302 

Last Month quiz raised £110 and was donated to the 
cricket club.  

Next quiz night is on Thursday 14th November. 

WI  
Joyce Pitchford 
393415 
3rd Tues monthly 
7.30 pm – Church 
Room 

Bill Richmond amazed us with “Stage Make-Up and 
Special Effects”.  Bill got into this almost by accident in the 
late 1950s at Potters of Hopton while he was a student and 
then went on to do 30 years of creating stage make-up and 
special effects in amateur dramatics.  He made up Dee, 
our young model, into an old lady, a 1920’s “flapper” and a 
Japanese geisha girl while telling us how the use of 
greasepaint, wigs, prosthetics and more as well as the use 
of stage blood and special effects to create gory injuries 
and deformities can have such a dramatic effect on stage.  

  

  

 

Next month is our AGM 

Tuesday 19th November with Lynne Kerr on the 
Benefits of Aloe Vera.  

 

901 Troop 
Marine Cadets 
Capt Paul Dodson 
748395 

Interested in joining the Troop, we’re a friendly bunch – visit our website www.ts-fearless.org.uk  
 

WOS Lifeboat 
Restoration Group 
Bev Kay – 394954 

We have now moved the Edward Birkbeck onto private 
land where we will be unable to continue restoration work 
through the winter.  We are now, therefore, switching our 
immediate focus to making the move to become a 
Registered Charity which we believe will help us achieve a 
Heritage Visitor Centre situated in the Dunes in which to 
provide a permanent home for the Lifeboat and to begin to 
create a display of Winterton’s heritage.  We will, of course, 
keep you informed of each step along the way.  Meanwhile, 
we have a couple of events planned  

  

We will be taking part in the Winterton Church 
Christmas Tree Festival with our own “nautical theme” 
Christmas tree and plan a sales table so please come 
along to see us on 30th Nov/1st December.  We are 
also joining with the Church Tower Restoration Fund 
to present a “Christmas Concert with a difference” on 
Friday 6th December – please see more information 
in this Newsletter.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Winterton Lifeboat Restoration Group 

& 

Winterton Church Tower Restoration Fund 

present 

A CHRISTMAS CONCERT WITH A 
DIFFERENCE! 

Friday 6th December, starting at 7.30pm 

 

JOYOUS PRAISE ROCKIN’ GOSPEL CHOIR 
bring you a selection of Christmas Classics as you’ve 

never heard them before 

GUARANTEED TO GET YOU SINGING ALONG AND 

TAPPING YOUR FEET 

 

Refreshments will be available. 

Tickets £3 each from Bev on 394954 or Sandra on 

393480 - buy them at the Christmas Tree Festival 

30 Nov/1 Dec - or available on the door 

 

 

Winterton Quilters  Christmas 

Bazaar 

 

Saturday 30th November 

10am – 4pm 

At the Village Hall. 

 

Please come and buy our lovely 

handmade items and find a one-off 

Christmas present. 

There will be lots of delicious home-

baked cakes and pastries, pickles, 

conserves, sweets and produce. 

Display of our Christmas themed 

work, Raffle, Tombola and 

Refreshments 

Just too much to mention. 

We promise to get you in the mood for 

Christmas! 

 

 
 

ARE YOU A PENSIONER, FAMILY OR INDIVIDUAL ON BENEFITS 
OR LOW INCOME?  
 
 
IF SO, YOU MIGHT BE ELIGIBLE FOR A CONTRIBUTION 
TOWARDS THE COST OF WINTER HEATING.    
 
APPLICATION FORMS ARE AVAILABLE FROM THE POST 
OFFICE, THE SCHOOL AND THE PARISH CHURCH OR DIRECTLY 
FROM THE SECRETARY, MRS VALERIE BLAKE, PROVIDENCE 
HOUSE, NORTH MARKET ROAD, WINTERTON-ON-SEA  
 
TO WHOM ALL COMPLETED APPLICATIONS SHOULD BE 
RETURNED BY 
 

16th NOVEMBER 2012 

 

 

If you are planning on letting 

off fireworks this Guy Fawkes   

please take care.  Remember 

that there are a lot of thatched 

properties in Winterton and a 

stray rocket could easily 

cause a fire. 

 



 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

WINTERTON PARISH CHURCH  
Morning Prayer 9.00am Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday & Saturday.  Mass Sundays 9.00am 

The Church is open as usual during the time the restoration work is in progress. Sunday services as 

advertised, daily offices as usual and other services as required. 

 

 

Messy Church 

Barn Room, Hemsby 

24
th

 October 3.30pm till 5.00pm 

Children 0-11years and young helpers. 

All children must be accompanied by an adult 

 

Crafts, bible story and meal. 

_________________________________________ 

 

Christmas Flower Arranging Workshop 

To be held in the Church Rooms Winterton on Sea 

Tuesday 19
th

 November 2013 

10.00 am to 3.00pm 

The workshop is intended to help you be confident 

about decorating your home for Christmas. At least 

four arrangements will be demonstrated with the 

opportunity for you to make them yourselves with 

assistance. 

 

Beverage’s am and pm and lunch are included in the 
cost of £20 

 

To book Telephone Paula on 01493 393555. 

 

There are a maximum of 20 places so book early. 

Further information will be provided upon booking. 

All proceeds will go to The Church Tower fund. 

 

 

All Souls Service of our Departed Loved Ones 

Winterton Church 

 

Sunday 27th October  3pm 

Reading of names 

Lighting of Lights of Remembrance 

 

If there is anyone you would like to be remembered 

please write the name on the list at the back of the church, 

or give to Sandra(01493 393480), or the Reverend Eoin 

Buchanan (01493 393629). 

 

_________________________________________ 

 

Chittlerunners  Annual  Lunch 2013 

Saturday 16
th

 November, 12.30pm for 1.00pm 

Carvery Lunch to be held at the Hermanus. 

Price £12.95.  Contact Sandra:01493  393480 

 

Descendants of the Winterton Beachmen, and all whom 

have live/lived in the village, with family members are 

welcome 

_________________________________________ 

 

Winterton Church Christmas Tree Festival 

 

Saturday 30
th

 November & Sunday 1
st

 December 

10am – 3pm 

 

Free entry – programme 20p 

 

Join in the fun and place a decorated tree in the Church.  

There is no charge for a tree.  If you would like a sales table 

to raise funds for your favourite charity the price is £5.00.  

Contact Sandra on 01493 393480 for more details. 

 
 

 



 

Rector’s Ramblings 

I’m back! Do I hear cheers, groans, alleluias, loud applause, guttural moaning? Well, probably a mixture of all 

of those! From my perspective it is good to be back amongst you all.  

So what shall I ramble about this month? November, for me is a month of remembering both the conflict in 

our world and loss in our personal lives; time to remember loved ones departed this earthly life. On 2
nd

 

November the Church commemorates All Souls, a time when we think about that great cloud of witnesses 

that have gone before us; not just the famous saints but also our own personal saints who have shaped our 

lives and continue to do so by our simply remembering them. It is a great honour to offer services to help 

people at this time of year. So on 27
th

 October at 3.00pm in Winterton church there will be the opportunity for 

you to come and remember, light candles and just be at peace with God. On 3
rd

 November, also at 3.00pm, in 

Hemsby there will be a similar service.  Please do take the opportunity to come and remember; to give thanks 

and know you are loved by God. 

Of course, the great national act of remembering takes place on Remembrance Sunday when those churches 

scheduled to hold services will spend time thinking about those who have given their lives in wars past and 

present. Jesus tells us that, “Greater love has no man than he gives his life for another…” In our world torn 
apart by fundamentalist terrorism in the name of religion, that quote from Saint John can take on a very 

different meaning. If we go back 2,000 years, with the benefit of hindsight, we know that Jesus was talking 

about his life and the death he was to suffer for the wrongdoings of mankind. If only we could remember that 

sacrifice, contemplating the fact that it should have been a once-and-for-all time act of personal giving, then 

maybe we would see how fruitless and destructive these continued acts of war really are. Surely we and those 

we call to power should work for peace? A peace that must start in the actions of our own lives and the way 

we treat others around us in our forgiveness, no matter how painful that act may be. 

As we look to November and all this remembering let us try to work for harmony in our families, churches, 

communities, nation and world and let us thank God for that great sacrifice; the giving of His Son in the name 

of peace, love and unity. 

God bless…Revd Eoin Buchanan 

“Broadly Spiritual” 

The Church of The Holy Trinity and All Saints in Winterton-on-Sea were delighted to invite adults and children to come 

and sing at the launch of their church choir “Broadly Spiritual”. The choir got off the ground with an informal sing-along 

at the church on Saturday 19
th

 October starting at 10.30am and finished with a light lunch at 12.30.  

Everyone is welcome to join the choir and don’t worry if you haven’t sung as part of a choir before or even considered 
yourself a good singer. It is the singing together that makes a good choir! Be encouraged to come enjoy spiritual music 

from across the world – there will be many songs that you know and have heard before; we would love to see you… 

 

All enquiries to:   Revd Eoin Buchanan 01493 393629 or 07766 605489 

 

Email:  fleggchurches@gmail.com        Church website:  www.achurchnearyou.com/winterton-holy-trinity-all-saints 

 

Postcode for your SatNav:  NR29 4GN  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The Christmas Tree (kindly sponsored by The 

Fisherman’s Return) will be erected on the Village 
Green on 29

th
 November at 10.00am – if anyone can 

help please come along 

 

Don’t forget your flu jab 
 

If you’re an older person or have a chronic health problem, now’s the time to have your seasonal flu jab.  
 

Anyone aged 65 and over, care home residents, pregnant women and people with chronic illnesses such as asthma, diabetes, heart or 

kidney disease is entitled to receive a free jab.  

 

And from this year, a nasal spray vaccine will also available to children aged two to three years, as well as children aged two to 18 with 

long-term health conditions.  

Many GP practices will invite people automatically, but if you think you need the flu jab, talk to your GP or practice nurse. 

 

An estimated 20 per cent of the population develops seasonal flu each year, and in some cases it can be fatal. The illness can also 

place a strain on hospitals, causing sudden rises in emergency admissions.  

 

Norfolk County Council Public Health is also encouraging everyone in Norfolk who knows anyone who may be at risk from flu to tell 

them how important it is to get protected. Carers and frontline health and care workers are also encouraged to get a jab to protect 

themselves and those around them.  

 

The flu vaccine changes every year to fight the latest strains of flu, so even if you had a jab last winter you need another one this year 

to stay flu safe.  The jab doesn’t contain the ‘live’ virus so it cannot give you the flu. 
 

 

For more information, speak to your GP or local pharmacist, or visit www.nhs.uk/flu

 

BRITISH DOMESTIC PLUMBING 
Eastern Lights, Beach Road, Winterton on Sea 

Tel: 01493 393913         Mob: 07879 842818 

 

We are available 24 hours a day 7 days a week 

Your local Winterton Plumbing/Heating Company 
 

 
Co Reg No. C12368      Technician Reg No. C29910 

 



WINTERTON ON SEA PARISH COUNCIL 

Eight residents were welcomed to the Parish Council meeting held on Thursday 17th October 2013 together 

with Cllr Weymouth. 

1. Public discussion: 

 A resident raised concerns about potential flooding in the Village. Terry Byrne (Coastal Erosion Steering 
Group) advised that there is a slim chance that water could get into the valley but there are soakaways so if 
this was to happen there would not be a huge threat to the village. As for the dunes disappearing and the 
erosion of the cliff face near The Hermanus, this is many years away. 

 A Resident noted that from Beach Road to the Long Beach area of Hemsby there is no coastal protection 
in place. 

 

2. To receive a report from the County/Borough Councillors 

 Cllr Weymouth noted that the seas are very high at the moment. The Borough Council Coastal Watch is 
reviewing the situation daily.  
 

3. To receive a report from the PCSO: -  

The PCSO was not present but the Chairman noted that there were three reported crimes: 1 Domestic 

Assault, 1 theft of a motor scooter from George Beck Road and 1 theft of copper piping and a boiler 

from Bush Road  

In addition there were 14 routine calls to police 

  

4. Planning Applications:   

To consider planning applications and review planning permissions: -  

Applications:  

06/13/0506/F Conversion of farm buildings to three dwellings, renovation and extension of existing 

dwelling, formation of access, construction of garages, associated works – High Barn Farm, Winterton  

- The Parish Council have no objections 

Date of next meeting: Thursday 21st November in the Village Hall from 7.30p.m. 

 
Contact details for your Parish Councillors 

 
 [PLEASE NOTE THE CLERK’S WORKING HOURS ARE MONDAY TO THURSDAY 10AM TO 1PM] 

     
Chairman: Michael Blake – 393749                        Parish Clerk:  Sarah Hynd – 07918 978921 
 
 Mike Ross – 394996    Ayeshia Hammond – 394174   John Allen – 394365      
Christine Iles – 393224  Brian Jewell – 394054  Emma Punchard – 394323 

Maxine Jones – 393616 



 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Theresa & Trevor (KAMEO VOCAL DUO)  

are presenting 
 

An evening of Music and Dancing with songs through the Decades at Hermanus Leisure Centre on 

Friday 15th November from 7.45p.m. in aid of Parkinson`s Disease and in memory of 

Theresa`s late husband who passed away on June 8th this year and will be fondly remembered by 

many in the Village, including the Jubilee Fete Committee. 

Admission £3 at the Door. 
 

All proceeds to PARKINSON`S UK and all are welcome to come along and join in with dancing etc. 
BAR & BAR MEALS will be available on the night.  

 
 

 

Christmas Craft & Gift Fayre 
 

Saturday the 7th & 14th December 
10am until 3pm 

 

Village Hall, Beach Road,  Winterton on Sea 
 

Offering unique gifts for that special present & much 
more. 

Homemade refreshments available  
Free admission & dogs are welcome 

 

COMING SOON – THE CHRISTMAS/NEW 
YEAR NEWSLETTER.  PLEASE TELL US AS 
SOON AS POSSIBLE ABOUT YOUR EVENTS 
OR OTHER INFORMATION ETC FOR 
DECEMBER/CHRISTMAS/JANUARY SO WE 

CAN BE SURE TO PRINT IT IN THE NEWSLETTER FOR 
YOU. In our December Newsletter we’d like to feature 
your Christmas Greetings.  Messages are welcome 
from individuals and of course from our Village Clubs 
and Groups.  Please write out your message and send 
to Newsletter, Stone Cottage, The Street, Sutton, 
Norwich NR12 9RF. 
Minimum donation £1, please and all donations go 
towards the cost of printing the Newsletter over the 
year. Cheques payable to Winterton Parish Council. 

Messages to be received by 15
th

 November 

 

There have been some enquiries as to who owns the 

greenhouse and shed on the plot next to the old 

Methodist Church. For more information please contact 

Mike Ross 01493 394996 

 

MELADYS 

Home & Garden Maintenance Services 

 

Local Handy Lady 

Prepare for the winter months 

One-Offs - Weekly - Fortnightly & Monthly Care Of Your Garden 

Does Your Home Need A Makeover? 

Painting & Decorating Services – To A Very High Standard 

General Household Repairs & Odd Jobs 

 

Friendly, Reliable and Honest 

 

Tel  07780141926 

Senior Citizen Discounts 

 


